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19th April 2017
Dear Parents,
… and here we are … term 4 with the end of Primary 2 approaching, all too fast!!  I trust you all had a lovely spring break and enjoyed the lovely weather!  It is the nicest spring weather we have had for some time! It is lovely to see the daffodils and tulips making it through.
A new term and some changes to our timetable:
Monday 
Share and Tell


Drama in the Music Room
Tuesday 
PE with Mr Waz – please ensure an indoor and outdoor kit is in school as the children    may go outside if the weather is nice.
Wednesday 

  ICT and digital literacy
Thursday 

  fortnightly, Art with Mrs Thomson

Friday


  Library
  Science with Mrs Middleton

            


  Golden Time
Our Topic Work this term will be “Growing Things”.  I hope to use this allowing the children to think about how things grow and the requirements for all things – animals and plants to grow healthily.  This should allow us to undertake additional Outside Learning and to involve some cooking time.  We shall also look at Life Cycles and, definitely, visit The Moss!

We have quite a lot of things on this term and her are some “Dates for Diaries”:    
May Day Holiday on Monday 1st May.

Reports should be out to you on Friday 5th May.
Parent Consultations will be on the 17th and 18th May.  
The School Fayre will be held on Saturday 20th May from 10.00am to 12 noon.  
Our whole school Sports are proposed for Friday, 2nd June, weather permitting. 
“Meet the Creature”, sorry, “Meet the Teacher” for next session will be Wednesday, 14th June.

The end of term discos are on Thursday, 15th June. 
The Family Walk is on Wednesday, 21st June.

The End of Year Church Service is on Thursday 21st June.  

Term finishes 30th June, 2017.

Some children’s indoor shoes are “looking the worse for wear”, please check your child’s and replace if necessary.  Please remember to bring in PE kits on Mondays, leave them for the week, and take them home again on Fridays. Share and Tell has now returned to Mondays, so please ensure that items are only brought in on Mondays. The children are encouraged to bring in any certificates, photos or any news items they wish to share.  We hope to include such items in our “Out of School Achievements” – Skills for Learning, Life and Work folder, which is lacking content at present.  Library is also on Friday, so please make sure library books are returned.  The children continue keen to bring in books for reading, and we all enjoy this.  We also have Golden Time on Friday; we would discourage any electronic items as we like the children to share, and communicate, with each 

other.

The children are continuing to work through the reading scheme.  We try to read as often as we can, and nightly practice is greatly appreciated.  Spelling will continue and there will be a large spelling assessment on Tuesday, 9th May.  The children have been encouraged to revisit all words in the spelling jotters, although this will also be undertaken, a little, in class.  The children are really enjoying our “Word of the Week” which is aiding vocabulary and spelling, and “Homework Chat” to aid story-writing will also continue – it is such a help to the children. The children also enjoy “Sentence of the Week” – where we are looking for complex, interesting sentences from their work.
Maths is continuing well and we are focussing on Information Handling and symmetry at the moment, whilst continuing with addition and subtraction to 99, shape and time work.  The children continue to develop the required skills and aim for accurate end-products.  

Term ends on Friday, 30th June and next session commences, after seven weeks, on Monday 22nd August, 2017!

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.  Catch me in the playground, put a note in the Diary, or give me a call via the office.

Thanks!

Regards,

Shona Bloice

